Approved

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

June 20, 2012 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, June 20, 2012 at 6:30 pm. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta. TA Veloski was also present.     











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment – None at this time. 









   










2.0 Interviews  









    2.1 Planning Board – Carmine Cioffi and Dick Gardner were present. Chair Nickerson asked why they would like to remain on the PB and if there is anything the Selectmen can do to improve things. Mr. Cioffi stated he likes what the PB is doing, the Town's ordinances have been voted on and they enforce them. Mr. Gardner stated the PB is going through a strong period with the outstanding support of the Town Planner, Bob Ward. Mr. Gardner stated he is glad to serve on the PB but it is important to keep “fresh blood” coming and understands it is hard with all of the family responsibilities/schedules. Mr. Gardner noted Katie Surowiec has expressed interest. Chair Nickerson made a motion to re-appoint Dick Gardner and Carmine Cioffi as members to the Planning Board. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Selectman Ober swore-in Dick & Carmine and the BOS signed their appointment forms. 
     
    2.2 Capital Improvements Program (CIP) – Don Bormes was present. Mr. Bormes stated the CIP has a very diverse group and he feels they all have the sole intent of saving the Town money. Mr. Bormes stated he enjoys serving on the committee a lot, he has experience and knowledge of the process. Mr. Bormes noted the CIP has been instrumental in regards to the purchase of some capital equipment and they do the best they can. Chair Nickerson made a motion to re-appoint Don Bormes as a member to the CIP. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Selectman Ober swore-in Don and the BOS signed his appointment forms. 

  2.3 Zoning Board of Adjustments – Wayne Elliott was present. Chair Nickerson asked if he was a full member and Mr. Elliott replied yes, he has been for four (4) years now. Chair Nickerson asked if he would like to remain a full member or be an alternate. Mr. Elliott stated he would like to stay where he is, if he can not do it then he would step down from the position. Chair Nickerson made a motion to re-appoint Wayne Elliott as a member to the Zoning Board. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Selectman Ober swore-in Wayne and the BOS signed his appointment forms. 













3.0 Steve Benoit of 181 March Road Re: Well testing – Mr. Benoit stated he feels the well testing (road salt) at his property has been completed and asked what the next step would be. TA Veloski stated the testing started on August 3,2012 and one more month of testing in needed. Selectman Ober stated the Board adopted the State's guidelines (1 full year of testing). Mr. Benoit stated he does not want to see this dragged along and only wants useable water because he has replaced all of the systems in home (i.e. washer, dryer, etc.) and does not want to replace them twice. TA Veloski offered to check with Health Officer Tobin and get back to Mr. Benoit. 





 













  

4.0  Department Updates  








    4.1 Welfare – No report at this time.






    4.2 Recreation – No report at this time. Chair Nickerson stated there was a kid that almost fell at the Town Beach and he talked to Andy Chapman but DES will not put up a fence. Chair Nickerson stated Hiltz was asked for a price, which would be $6-$7K for upper and lower fencing but the Town will have to pay. Chair Nickerson noted that split rail is also an option and the project will need to be bid after the BOS talk to Julie Lonergan. TA Veloski noted a silt fence is being used temporarily. TA Veloski was asked to check the contract regarding upkeep of the new plants. Selectman Giunta stated he has a hard time believing there is nothing in the contract, they have a vested interest. 


 





5.0 Old Business 









  5.1
Personnel Manual  –  The BOS agreed they did not see anything wrong with the changes. TA Veloski stated he would forward the document to the Town Attorney.                   5.2 McDonald Property – TA Veloski stated this is the property where the septic encroaches on the Town's property and he has spoken with CC Chair Crosby, who will ask Sabourne if they surveyed but he does no believe it was part of the contract. TA Veloski noted if the Town has to have the pins set, it would cost $300-$350 dollars. 
  5.3 Black Brook – Watershed Study – TA Veloski stated when looking at the Black Brook study, the Town may be able to get some State & Federal funding. Chair Nickerson stated he has meet with Don Foudriat and Andy Chapman to review the project's Best Management Practices (BMPs), the different locations and the costs associated. Chair Nickerson noted most of the things proposed are on private property and would need driveway easements. Chair Nickerson stated they also discussed the project being a hard sell, i.e. clean water vs. a new Police Department. Chair Nickerson suggested that the proposed work be done on Town property first. Chair Nickerson stated they would be checking with the Conservation Commission, UNH, the LRPC and the WVA in regards to funding. Chair Nickerson noted they discussed hiring one full time person to manage the project and the Town would have to maintain the project once it is completed, which would mean more people & equipment but a plan is needed. TA Veloski stated we are the only Town working on the Lake Winnisquam's water quality. Selectman Ober noted it feels good to do our part but if no one else is then we may not make a difference. 
  
  
  





  5.4 Tree Warden – The BOS reviewed the advertisement for the position. TA Veloski to send to newspapers.  
















6.0 New Business 









  6.1
Dog Warrant  – The BOS signed and the warrant will be sent to the Police Department. 




 




     6.2 Tax Deed Properties – TA Veloski informed the BOS that there will be no tax deeded properties this year. 








 


  






 


7.0  Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – None at this time.  




        








8.0  Review and Approve Draft Minutes 





  
  8.1 6/13/2012 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of June 13, 2012. Chair Nickerson motioned to approve the meeting minutes of June 13, 2012 with corrections. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  




























9.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.












10.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – None at this time.         




  









11.0 Correspondence – BOS reviewed. 




        



            

 





12.0 Selectman's Reports
- None at this time. 







       


 






  

 


13.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:04 p.m.














14.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 27, 2012 @ 6:30 pm. at the Town Offices.
 






Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

06/20/2012

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


